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Village Area Crime Report 8/18/13 – 9/11/13

�





Next Neighborhood Watch Meetings:


At St. Matthews’ Church


1344 Borgstrom,


Ypsilanti, MI. 48198





Meetings start at 7pm





Monday, September 23rd 





Monday, October 28th





Embrace The Season!





September Edition


2013





Steve Stencel – Coordinator


  � HYPERLINK "mailto:sstencel@comcast.net" ��sstencel@comcast.net�





Twp NW Coordinator – Tammie Keen


  � HYPERLINK "mailto:tkeen@ytown.org" ��tkeen@ytown.org� 





   East District WCSO Officers:


Dep Jess Spike - Watch Police Liason – 


660-0123,  spikej@ewashtenaw.org


Lt Jim Anuskiewicz – 484-6741


Sgt Mike Marocco – 545-6684


Sgt G Fox – 260-6127


Sgt M Radzik – 260-2822


Sgt David Archer – 260-7997





Ordinance Department – 485-4393


Graffiti Hotline – 483-8244


Boombox  or Noise Complaint – Call 911


Non-Emergency Police – 994-2911











August Meeting Highlights





	We had a brisk, fast moving agenda at our August 26th meeting.  We were joined by Deputy Spike from the WCSO and Sarah Teare from Habitat for Humanity.


	Deputy Spike reported 99 calls for service.  The highlights included:  3 home invasions (1200 bk of Hull, occupied by a mother and kids where an intruder entered through an unlocked sliding door; 1100 bk of Grove, back door kicked in; 1600 bk of Ruth where someone got into an unlocked garage and stole liquor), 19 traffic stops,  13 suspicious calls, 3 larcenies from autos (2 on Hull, all unlocked, one had a gun taken from it) and a drug bust in the 1100 bk of Shirley where a young male was living with a relative and taking advantage of the situation by selling drugs,  (neighbor’s calls helped to crack this case).


	Deputy Spike also reported a chase through the neighborhood, where an individual had failed to stop at a stop sign and attempted to flee police through the neighborhood.  Because of the time of day (afternoon) and fearful of the chase possibly endangering residents, it was called off.  The suspect was found and arrested a short while later walking down a road outside the neighborhood.  He also reported some cars sprayed with a substance, not paint, on Juneau.


	A resident expressed concern walking their dog when other people allow their dogs to roam unleashed while out walking, and what can be done to protect themselves and their dogs.  Deputy spike said that you can call 911 and report people who allow their dogs to be unleashed out of their yards.  He also said that residents are within their rights to defend themselves against attacking dogs.  He recommended mace or pepper spray for nonlethal but effective means of subduing ferocious dogs.


	Sarah Teare, from Habitat for Humanity, updated us on the Gault Village Planning Committee and of some of the Habitat activities.


	She said that the committee was still hoping to get more residents to fill out a satisfaction survey of our community.  Please contact her or come to our September 23rd meeting to fill one out.


Continued on back





Get Involved with Action Items!








Out of the discussions with residents at the Gault Village Community Planning Meetings, and surveys, and through the work of the Steering Committee, several initiatives are moving forward in the neighborhood.  We would love to have you join an area that is of interest to you!  


Hold Block Parties in the Neighborhood


Form a Welcoming Committee for Newcomers to the Neighborhood


Establish a Tool Sharing Program


Establish a Garden Club/Help with Neighborhood Beautification


Install Trash Cans on the Service Drive


Establish a Farmers Market


Make Gault Village Shopping Center a Viable Shopping Center


If you would like to be part of a group that works on any of these items, please contact Sarah Teare at Habitat for Humanity at �HYPERLINK "mailto:steare@h4h.org"��steare@h4h.org� or 734-677-1558 x130, and she will put you in touch with the leader/group who is heading up the work in that area.  Working together will bring about exciting changes in our wonderful neighborhood!








Township News





August Meeting Highlights Cont.





	Some results from surveys and discussions reflect the ambition to look at ways to reform Gault Village, institute a welcoming committee for new residents, having block parties and finding ways to maintain and improve upkeep of the neighborhood.  Many opportunities for residents to take part in the reshaping of our great neighborhood are starting to take place!  Come join us and be part of the solutions!  We all have something we can contribute.


	We had our latest Walk-About on Shirley St., Sept 8th.  Hopefully we will continue this fun, “meet your neighbors” activity next Spring.


	We also discussed Fall safety and upkeep reminders.  As school is restarting we remind residents to take extra caution travelling our roads during school start and dismissal times.  Many kids walk to school and many extra cars congregate to Erickson Elementary to ferry kids to and fro, so please be patient and observant to all possible obstacles school traffic creates.  Thanks!


	Also remind your kids to make sure the doors and windows of the house are closed and locked as they leave and what to do if they see suspicious people hanging around as they walk to school, and encourage them to walk n groups to avoid any chance of a bad encounter with strangers.   Adults should also be on the watch during this time as well to assure all kids safety.





    Next Recycle Pickup Dates – are September 20th and October 4th.  The Compost Site operating hours are 9am to 5pm, Mon-Fri and 9am to 4pm on Saturdays.  The yard waste program has also resumed and is collected on our normal garbage pickup days.  Remember that yard waste has to be in either 32 gallon labeled garbage cans or in those large paper yard waste bags you can buy or it won’t be taken.


    Dog Owners – Please observe the ordinances of keeping your dogs on leashes and to clean up after them if they poop in the park or in a neighbors yard.  We all love our pets, but with the joys ownership also come the responsibility of cleaning up after them and keeping them and your neighbors safe.  Thanks to the responsible majority who do their part!


    More Resident Satisfaction Surveys Needed


To date, over 120 Gault Village residents have completed a Resident Satisfaction Survey, sharing what they love about the neighborhood and what they would like to see changed to make it even better.  The goal is to get 275 surveys completed, and every household is invited to complete the survey at this time.  If you would like to complete a paper survey, please contact Sarah Teare at �HYPERLINK "mailto:steare@h4h.org"��steare@h4h.org� or 734-677-1558 x130.  We are still looking into an online tool so that the survey can be completed electronically.    


    Upcoming Block Party - The St Mark and Grace Fellowship community block party that was scheduled for September 28 has been postponed to May 17, 2014 because of the Grove Rd road construction.


    Upcoming Washtenaw County Cleanup Event – is scheduled for October 26 at EMU’s football stadium.  Electronics, computers, appliances, scrap materials, furniture, tires and hazardous materials will all be accepted.    


    Raking Leaves Yet? – It won’t be long and they will be falling.  Remember to use the paper bags or 32 gallon cans marked yard waste to get them removed on garbage day.


    Don’t Do It! - There have been reports of more telephone scams going around.  Please don’t give away any personal or account numbers to ANYONE over the phone that you did not call first!  There are no hidden treasures or people going to jail that you would not be asked to show up in person.  Banks will always request that you come to them if there is a problem with your account. They don’t need you to confirm your account number.  They know it already!  Be suspicious to all these calls and alert police if you get a number to forward to them.  Being smart will keep your money in your own pocket and keep you from becoming a victim.











B&E – 8/26 – 1100 Bk of Grove, Forced Entry.





Vehicle Theft – 9/3 – 1200 Bk of Hull,     9/9 – Corner of Shirley and Margarita.  





Drug Possession - 8/19 1100 Bk of Shirley, Heroin.





Neighborhood Garden Club


 to Start Meeting in September


 





   The Gault Village Garden Club would like to invite all of you to our first Meeting. Sunday, September 15 We will meet from 12:15pm-1:30pm. 


    Please send any thoughts you have for an agenda and if you would like to bring a light dish to pass.


  Proposed Agenda: 


First Steps Meeting, 12:15-12:30 Informal, 12:30-1:30 Meeting


    Topics:    Plant trading, Volunteers for Neighborhood Beautification, Helping Hands to Keep Yards Looking Good, Farmers Market at Gault Village Center, How Often Do we meet?


     Contacts:  Robert Nisley and Mary Ann Nielsen Nisley  


Meeting held at: 1032 Evelyn, Ypsilanti, MI 48198


Robert 734-645-6363, MaryAnn 734-635-9462, Land 734-905-7369











